
Audited financial statements for 2018 
 

It is required that the IUPAP accounts be audited, and the audited accounts for 2018 are 

attached. I suggest that you concentrate on the Statement of Financial Position (or balance 

sheet).  The Statement of Profit and Loss (or Statement of Income and Expenditure) for 2018 

is not particularly helpful because of the triennial nature of our expenditure.  

 

The reserves of IUPAP are defined to be the assets of the Union at the end of the year after a 

General Assembly, and at our October 2018 C&CC meeting the reserves were identified to be 

1,448,015 EUR. You will see from the 2018 Financial Position that our net assets on                           

31 December 2018 were 1,359,512 EUR. However 206,000 EUR of the liabilities are for 2019 

Conferences and workshops, which will be covered by our 2019 income. Our effective balance 

at the end of 2018 is thus 1,565,512 EUR, showing that we have 115,497 EUR in excess of our 

reserves available for 2019 and 2020 expenses. 

 

A statement of our current financial position compared to our budget will be presented to C1 

on 1st October, to allow C1 to recommend a 2020 budget to the C&CC.  This report and the 

recommendations of C1 will then be made available to C&CC for them to decide on the 2020 

budget.  

 

 

This was the comment to the 2019 C&CC meeting, I have left it on becuase it identififies the 
Reserves of IUPAP, defifinced to be the balance when the accounts are closed at the end of 
a GA year.  It is noted that because of the agreement to carry forward unspent funds to 
end of 2023 these will be the reserves until then
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